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On Tuesday, October 29, 2024, at approximately 12:17 p.m., police responded to
the 100-block of Adelaide Street for a motor vehicle collision.

It is reported that:

A white Cadillac sedan seen travelling south had collided with a black Volkswagen
Jetta in the 100-block of Adelaide Street. The driver of the Jetta was sitting parked
in their vehicle during the collision but was not injured.

The  Cadillac  continued  to  travel  towards  Main  Street  colliding  with  an
unoccupied  blue  Mazda  3  also  parked  in  the  100-block  of  Adelaide  Street.

It was later reported that a red Mazda 5 also parked and unoccupied in the same
area was damaged.

The driver of the Cadillac was described as an older Caucasian man with a white
beard and white hair. The Cadillac sustained damage to the passenger side of the
vehicle, including a broken cover on the passenger side mirror.

Police are appealing for witnesses or anyone in the area that has video footage of
the incident at the time it occurred.

Anyone  with  information  is  asked  to  contact  the  Saint  John Police  Force  at
1-506-648-3333, or if you wish to remain anonymous, contact Crime Stoppers at
1-800-222-8477 or 1-800-222-T.I.P.S.

For more news, visit News | Saint John Police Force
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